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Spotlight on:  Out of school clubs/activities  

An out-of-school setting (OOSS) can mean many things, from places like com-
munity and youth centres, sports clubs, and places of worship, to individuals 
offering tuition in their own home, or providing one to one coaching at a play-
ing field or local park. Fees may or may not be charged.  
 
There is no single legal framework that governs how these settings operate, 
and they are not inspected or assessed by a single regulator. This means there 

is no single responsible body with complete oversight of these settings or the quality and safety of 
their provision. 
 
As a minimum, providers of these settings should have policies on health and safety, safeguarding 
and child protection (including online and digital safety), and suitability of staff. 
 
You should feel able to ask questions about the provider’s activities and policies. A well-run and 
trustworthy provider will welcome questions. They should be willing to give this kind of infor-
mation to anyone who leaves a child in their care. 
 
The Government have released a document to support parents in asking the right questions when 
you sign your child up for out of school activities. The guidance can be found here:  https://
www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-parents-and-carers-on-safeguarding-children-
in-out-of-school-settings/keeping-children-safe-during-community-activities-after-school-clubs-and
-tuition-questions-to-help-parents-and-carers-choose-out-of-school-settings 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

Welcome to our first safeguarding newsletter of this academic year. The newsletter is designed 
to support parents in deepening their understanding of topical safeguarding issues that may 
affect their child, themselves or members of their local community.  

Safeguarding children is the action we take to promote the welfare of children and protect them 
from harm. Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility. Every single person who comes into con-
tact with children and families has a role to play.   

You will see on the right of this page information about who to speak to if you have concerns 
about a child’s safety or welfare. You may notice that we have increased our capacity by adding 
two new staff members to our safeguarding team: Mrs Jelf and Mrs Dennison. Both bring lots of 
safeguarding experience to their role.  

I will attach to each newsletter a parent information sheet about keeping children safe online. 
Please take the time to read these as they will help you to help your children stay safe online.  

As always, if you have any questions or comments, please do get in touch.  

 

Mrs Higgitt 

Assistant Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead 



 

Useful contacts:  

 

First Response: To report any safeguarding concerns. This can be done anonymously. 
01179036444 

North Bristol Foodbanks (0117 9791399)  For areas covered see here: https://
northbristol.foodbank.org.uk/locations/ 

Young Minds: supporting children and young people's mental health 

Mind: adult mental health support and information  

Refuge: domestic abuse support 

Saneline: Emotional Support: 07984 967 708 (leave name and number and someone will call you 
back) 

Bristol Mindline: 0300 123 3393 (in the day); 0800 808 0330 (after 7pm) 

 

National Online Safety Hub 

The school now subscribe to The National Online Safe-
ty Hub. The hub contains a wealth of useful infor-
mation to support schools and parents in keeping chil-
dren safe online.  As members of the hub, our parent 
community can access all the resources too. These in-
clude: Parent guides (like the one attached), explainer 
videos and training on how to keep your children safe 
online.  

To access the hub and  all its resources, parents simply 
need to follow the link below and self enrol:  

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/stoke-park-
schools 

If you have any problems with accessing the hub, please speak to Mrs Higgitt.   

 

PANTS 

Talk PANTS is a programme that helps children understand that their 
body belongs to them, and they should tell someone they trust if any-
thing makes them feel upset or worried. We teach the children about 
PANTS and consent in school but we encourage all parents to continue 
these conversations at home. The NSPCC website is full of useful infor-
mation to support parents in having these conversations. Please follow 
the link below: 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/
pants-underwear-rule/ 
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